Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Sent: Tuesday, May 18, 2010 8:05 AM

To: ‘Matthew Nelson'

Cc: Baker, Jeff; Mike Purchase

Subject: RE: Tesoro - Livermore 1Q10 Status Report
Matthew,

We have no objection to decommissioning former remediation well RW-4 to facilitate installation of the sound wall.

Regards,
Jerry Wickham

Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

510-567-6791
jerry.wickham@acgov.org

From: Matthew Nelson [mailto:mnelson@orionenv.com]
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2010 5:14 PM

To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Cc: Baker, Jeff; Mike Purchase

Subject: Tesoro - Livermore 1Q10 Status Report

Mr. Wickham,

| have uploaded the Tesoro-Livermore site 1Q10 Status Report to the FTP site. Attached are the tables from the report in
excel form for your review. Included in the 1Q10 status report is a well abandonment scope of work. Due to the sound
wall layout for the proposed remediation system equipment area, one of the footings for the wall is in conflict with
former remediation well RW-4. Well RW-4 has not been in operation since 1997. We would like to abandon the well on
Tuesday May 25" to facilitate the installation of the sound wall. Please let me know if you have any questions or
comments regarding the well abandonment or the 1Q10 status report. Thank you.

Matthew Nelson, P.E.
Project Engineer
Orion Environmental Inc.

DBA Arctos Environmental
3450 E. Spring St., #212
Long Beach, CA 90806
562-988-2755
562-988-2759 (fax)



